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4. On December 29, 2009, the Claimant requested a hearing.  

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

The Family Independence Program (FIP) was established pursuant to the Personal 

Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996, Public Law 104-193, 8 USC 

601, et seq. The Department of Human Services (formerly known as the Family Independence 

Agency) administers the FIP program pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and MAC R 400.3101-

3131. The FIP program replaced the Aid to Dependent Children (ADC) program effective 

October 1, 1996. Department policies are found in the Program Administrative Manual (PAM), 

the Program Eligibility Manual (PEM) and the Program Reference Manual (PRM). 

In the present case, the Claimant disputes the denial of her FIP application. The Claimant 

applied for benefits. The Department issued a verification request but sent the request to the 

Department’s address. Therefore, the Claimant never received the request for additional 

verifications. There is no evidence in the record to indicate the Claimant had requested the office 

hold her mail. In fact, the Claimant testified she had given her address on her application and the 

records indicate this as being true. 

The Department failed to comply with policy by sending the verification to the Claimant. 

Therefore, the Department cannot deny the Claimant’s benefits for failure to provide 

verifications when the Department failed to request the verifications from the Claimant.   

DECISION AND ORDER 
 

The Administrative Law Judge, based upon the above findings of fact and conclusions of 

law, decides that the Department of Human Services was not acting in compliance with 

Department policy.  






